

March 6, 1991

Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein National Radio Club member 9404 Santa Fe Lane Overland Park, KS 66212

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

It appears that you have received WONU 89.7 in Kansas.

We have not received other reports of long distance reception for that date.

This is most interesting that we were received at that distance. We broadcast with 35,000 watts from a 438 ft. tower and use a six-bay antenna configuration.

Can we count on you as a regular listener?

(3)

Cordially,

Henry L. Smith, Ph.D. Director of Broadcasting

WONU FM

HLS:sm